
FORMULA ONE TRASH
TALK: MALAYSIAN
GRAND PRIX
Coverage is again on Speed TV and the race goes
off at 3:30 am Sunday morning East Coast time
which is 12:30 am West Coast time Sunday
morning.

Picking right up where he left off at the
Australian GP, Sebastian Vettel has taken pole
for the run at Sepang in Kuala Lampur. Vettel
barely nudged out Lewis Hamilton in the last
seconds of the final qualifying round, with
Webber, Button, Alonso, Heidfeld, Massa and
Petrov following in that order. Petrov had a
great run in OZ, placing third for his first
podium in his young career. It will be fun to
see what he can continue to extract from the
Renault, both at Sepang and during the rest of
the year.

Little noticed was the fact that the fastest lap
turned at the Aussie GP was put in by Massa. The
Ferraris are stronger than they have shown in
the results so far this year; they will come
around I think. Not so for the Mercedes cars and
Michael Schumacher. Schumi, again, could manage
only eleventh place on the grid. The poor
qualifications are shocking for the all time, by
a large margin, leader in F1 poles with 68.
Certainly the quality of machinery is a large
part, but Michael made his reputation for
wringing incredible things out of lesser cars
well before joining Scuderia Ferrari, so it is
really looking like the lion’s skills and drive
are not what they once were.

It appears that Major League Baseball is back
and the boys of not quite yet sumer have taken
the field again. Except of course Manny, who
being Manny, has apparently juiced and walked
off into retirement. A shame, he was one hell of
a professional hitter and a heck of a character;
a sad way to see him him go. Also the NBA season
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is winding up, so there are plenty of sports to
jabber about.

It is raining like hell here, so tonight is
right for some storm music courtesy of the
Doors.


